
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you have all had a good week and are looking forward to the weekend with your children.

Christmas Fayre:

We are really looking forward to seeing you all at our Christmas Fayre this evening and your support will be really 
appreciated! Please remember that the entrance to the fayre will be via the large gates next to the Woodrush 
astro pitch (where you enter the site at the end of the school day). The fayre will be in the Infant/Church hall, the 
Reception and Key Stage One classrooms and the Year 4 classrooms opposite the Care Club Huts. The Care 
Club huts will be the location for children to see Santa in the grotto. There will be a Christmas market feel with 
food stalls, a bar, entertainment, games and craft stalls. There will also be the chance to win prizes on the 
tombola and to see Mr. Lampard, Ms. Croft and our amazing school choir all performing an array of festive songs. 
The fayre will run from 5.00 pm until 7.30 pm and, as always, I’m certain that a good time will be had by all.

St. Mary’s Advent assemblies:

Linked to the above, on Monday, our Christmas preparations began with Gary, from St. Mary’s, delivering Advent 
assemblies to Key Stage One and Key Stage Two pupils. These were lovely occasions and the children engaged 
with the messages really well. It is so important to us as a school that, whatever their individual beliefs, all of our 
children understand why we celebrate Christmas and have a sound understanding of the Christmas story. As you 
know, we are not a church school but we are a school that seeks to give our children many different perspectives 
so that they can make up their own mind in an informed way. Our much-valued links with St, Mary’s are therefore 
an important part of that ethos.

Reading at home:

You will all have received a leaflet yesterday that Miss. Caddick, Year 5 Teacher and Reading for Pleasure Lead 
(in Mr. Laight’s English team) has put together for all Parents and Carers. This is a simple but effective way to 
communicate the crucial importance of reading with your child at home and the huge benefits that this will bring 
them. If you haven’t had a chance to read it yet, please make sure that you do so. It’s also in a handy format that 
can be printed off. I’m sure that you will find it useful.
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Sounds Write Information meeting and phonics workshops:

Linked to the above, a big thank you to all of you who attended Mr. Laight’s Sounds Write Phonics meeting on 
Tuesday after school, and also to those of you who have attended the recent phonics workshops hosted in 
classrooms. I’m sure that you will have found all of these events very useful in finding out how we teach phonics here 
at The Coppice and how you can support your child with their phonics learning at home. We will continue to hold 
these very important events over the course of the year so please attend when you can. Helping your child learn to 
read is one of the best things you will ever do and these events will very much help you learn how you can do that.

Meeting with representatives of The School Council:

It was an absolute pleasure to be able to meet with Tobie-Jai and Alice from The School Council in order for them to 
feed back to me on what the Council have been discussing recently and for them to ask me questions about areas 
that are of importance to them. As you will probably know, the Council are responsible for getting the views of all of 
the children in school so that the children have their voice in areas that directly affect them and that they are 
passionate about. As you can see from the agenda below, topics discussed were: future organisation of poppy sales 
and sauces at lunchtime. The big agenda item was the continued development of the playground and what markings, 
activities and additions the children would like to see now that we have a fantastic ‘blank canvas’. I was able to inform 
them that we are getting a new drone, aerial view of the playground in order to map out these features, which the 
Council will be involved in – very exciting for us all! Both Tobie-Jai and Alice were a credit to The Council: thoughtful, 
articulate, respectful and well prepared – well done both of you!

Year 3 Stone Age Day - Primary History Workshop:

As you can see from the montage of photos below, last Friday, the Year 3 children had a wonderful time taking part in 
many amazing activities during their Stone Age Workshop with Adam and his wonderful team. In the morning, they 
took part in a hunt, where they learned techniques to capture a woolly mammoth. The children also compared the 
skulls of homo-sapiens and homo-neanderthals. They also became archaeologists searching for artefacts and then 
deciding whether they could be from the Stone Age. In the afternoon, they crafted tools using sticks, flint, twine, and 
feathers. After that, they produced cave paintings and took part in some archery. This excellent day further cemented 
the children’s learning from over the course of the term and, without doubt, they have learnt a huge amount. A big 
thank you goes to Miss. Keight, Miss. Allen and Mr. Lampard for organising this brilliant day for the children.



Litter picking:

Last week, our School Council went litter picking on the school field. At first, the 
children didn’t think that they would find very much litter on the field as the 
children at The Coppice are very well trained to put their rubbish in a bin! 
Therefore, it was a bit of a shock for the children with just how much they found 
(see pictures below). There was much discussion about where this had come 
from and the overall conclusion of the children was that it must have blown there 
during the very wet and windy periods that we have had over the course of the 
last couple of months. We take great pride in ensuring that our site is always 
clean, tidy and well-cared for and, therefore, it was great that the Eco Council 
could positively impact on this even more. I know that our Site Manager: Mr. 
Mace will be thrilled! A big thank you to Mrs. Chivers for organising this very 
worthwhile, environmental event,

Harry’s drumming success:

A huge well done to Harry from 6C who passed his Grade 2 drumming 
exam with a merit.

It was lovely for me because I got to break the news to him that he’d 
achieved this great result. Harry’s mum emailed me during the school 
day and asked me to let him know, which I was thrilled to do.

To see his class so happy for him was a lovely moment! Well done 
Harry and 6C!

Wearing of shorts:

Finally, just a reminder that children should not be wearing shorts now as our policy is that winter uniform should 
now be being worn. Please ensure that your child is meeting the winter expectations – thank you. If you are unsure 
of what these are, they can be found on the school website.

As always, I hope you all have a lovely weekend with your children and we look forward to seeing you at the 
Christmas Fayre later. If you’re not coming, we look forward to seeing you on Monday.

Kind regards,

Mr. Hutt (Headteacher – The Coppice Primary School)



Christmas Lunch MUST be ordered in advance on Parent Pay. The cut-off date for ordering will be Wednesday 13th 
December. This is so that the correct amount of food can be ordered and delivered in time for the meal.

Please note that in order to add the Christmas meal option, Parent Pay have removed all meal selections you may 
have already made in advance.  The ONLY meal choice for Wednesday 20th December will be the Christmas lunch. 
Therefore, if you do not want your child to have the meat or vegetarian meal you will need to bring in a packed lunch 
for that day. Jacket potatoes, pasta or sandwich options will NOT be available.

Thursday 21st December- The only meal choices which will be available for this day will be sandwich options. This 
is due to the kitchen cooking Christmas lunch for the whole staff. If you have already booked a hot meal in advance 
you will need to select a cold food option. Parent Pay have removed all other selections from the day’s choices so 
you will need to go to Parent Pay and rebook with the new choices. 

Star of the Week - Hot Chocolate

Attendance Figures

TOP ATTENDANCE  
27th November - 1st December   (Last 
week) 

    
RT 98.6%

3L 98.0%

TOP ATTENDANCE  
4th - 8th December  (This week) 

    
RB 97.5%

3K 98.3%

Have you double checked your Christmas Lunch Bookings?

We had two Star of 
The Week hot 
chocolate with the 
Head this week. 
The first was for 
the children who 
couldn’t make it 
last week and then 
our usual Friday 
session. 



Job Vacancy @ Woodrush High School

 St Mary’s Church Events

Woodrush High School are seeking to appoint an evening cleaner to join our already fantastic team of 
well-established associate staff. 

Start: January/February 2024

Contract: Permanent

Salary: £11.59 per hour

Hours: Term Time Only, Monday to Friday, 10 Hours per week (2 hours per day, flexible between 3pm and 7pm) 
Plus annual 27.22 ‘bank’ hours to be completed in school holidays.

Closing date for applications is 9am Monday 18th December 2023, with interviews to take place shortly after.

For a full job pack and details on how to apply, along with details of other vacancies, please visit our website and 
download an application pack www.woodrush.org/Vacancies. Alternatively, please contact Laura McCleary at 
HR@Woodrush.org.

 

 

THIS 
SUNDAY!

http://www.woodrush.org/Vacancies%20


Community News

                              

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click on the 
link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 

https://sites.google.com/coppice.worcs.sch.uk/yeargroupnewletters/home

